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May 20, 2022 

Via Electronic Mail Only 

Daniel C. Goldner, Chairman 

New Hampshire Public Utilities Commission 

21 South Fruit Street, Suite 10 

Concord, NH  03301-2429 

 

Re: Docket No. DG 21-130; Liberty Utilities (EnergyNorth Natural Gas) Corp. d/b/a Liberty 

Summer 2022 Cost of Gas – June 2022 Monthly COG Adjustment and Motion to 

Increase Summer 2022 Cost of Gas Rate 

 

Dear Chairman Goldner: 

On behalf of Liberty Utilities (EnergyNorth Natural Gas) Corp. d/b/a Liberty, enclosed 

for filing are a redacted public version and a confidential version of Liberty’s Motion to 

Increase Summer 2022 COG Rates, which includes a motion, the Supplemental Direct 

Testimony of Deborah M. Gilbertson, and the Supplemental Direct Testimony of Catherine M. 

McNamara, with attachments. 

The confidential material consists of pricing and other information that is presumed 

confidential pursuant to Puc 201.06(a)(11). 

Also enclosed is the confidential Excel model that supports the motion.  The 

confidential information in this Excel file is the same as that contained in the above filing and 

is thus similarly presumed confidential pursuant to Puc 201.06(a)(11).  Note that the Company 

is not providing a redacted version of the Excel file because a redacted Excel file would be 

substantively identical to the redacted pdf version of the model that is attached to the 

testimony at Bates 027. 
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Chairman Daniel Goldner 

May 20, 2022 

In the event that the Commission does not grant the motion prior to June 1, 2022, 

please consider this letter to be the usual monthly cost of gas adjustment filing in which the 

Company is advising the Commission of the projected under-recovery for the balance of the 

summer period, based on current NYMEX pricing, and is seeking approval to continue the 

existing COG rates now in effect into to the month of June (which rates are at the 25% cap as 

authorized in Order No. 26,541 (Oct. 29, 2021)).  No tariff pages are filed in support of this 

alternative request because, if approved, there will be no change in rates. 

Pursuant to the Commission’s March 17, 2020, secretarial letter, only an electronic 

version of this letter will be filed.  Thank you. 

Sincerely, 

 
Michael J. Sheehan 

 

Enclosures 

Cc:  Service List 


